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Dear Friends of Malawi,
What a year 2020 has been! I am sure none of us will forget it in a hurry. The pandemic has claimed far too many lives here in the United Kingdom. I am sure that we have all been affected by the pandemic in so many ways.

I am pleased to report that our friends in Malawi have fared much better than us. Why? you may well ask. Perhaps because they have lived in total fear of the virus due to their country’s dismal lack of health care and always maintained social distance. In Malawi there are just 28 intensive care beds and only 23 ventilators to serve a population of over 19 million. 
COVID-19 has affected many charities and Malawi-Twin is no different. We have been unable to hold the fundraising and social events that every year generate the crucial funds that support our mission of aiding our friends in Malawi. Still, we have made good progress during 2020 with your help.

Our Giving for 2020

Our total giving during 2020 was a staggering £26,050 which is aiding our three linked parishes of Karonga (Fr Denis), Changoima (Fr Francis) and Matumba (Fr Alfred).
We have sent £16,500 to aid and support projects in Malawi, including microloan schemes, apprenticeship training, sanitation improvement (replacing a toilet block destroyed by stormy weather), pig farming in two parishes and the completion of a much needed school block of four classrooms.
We expanded our sponsorship program this year, spending £5,650 to sponsor 8 boys, 14 girls as well as some students at university. More details are included below.
Given the long closure of the church to public worship, we decided not to hold a solar light appeal this year. Nevertheless, we managed to find £3,900 which was divided equally among our three linked parishes for this cause.

So how did we manage to raise such a huge amount during the pandemic? Well, through a charitable grant I managed to obtain, your continued donations, funds held in our account and money donated from the sale of face masks. 
On that note we would like to say a big thank you to Isabelle Parsons, one of our parishioners, who used her creativity and sewing skills to make a range of face masks which she sold at church and donated the money to our Malawi Twin. Isabelle raised a staggering total of £4,258.75 including the gift aid! She is continuing to raise essential funds for us – please look out for her Christmas designs at the front of the church. 
Malawi-Twin Sponsorship program.

This year your help has enabled us to expand our sponsorship program and we are hoping to further enlarge the sponsorship program. There are several easy ways that you may wish to consider to help the project on its way.

The cost for sponsoring a student is £75 per boy and £200 per girl over 4 years.  While boys travel to school each day, girls also have to pay to stay in boarding houses next to the schools. This difference puts girls at such a disadvantage. Should you be unable to commit to an individual student, may we suggest a monthly contribution of £10 (or any other amount) by standing order to our sponsorship fund.  Please contact our sponsorship coordinator Maria Neves on 07503 663734 or e-mail: mj.damaso@gmail.com Thank you.
Malawi Container No.12 (June 2020).

The container project was suspended on 21st March, due to the pandemic lockdown. Since then, progress has been made collecting donations and obtaining a new donor (Kier Rail).  We have continued to pack in isolation in small family bubbles. The container is now 85% packed, with the remaining 15% reserved for 100 cartons of paper and IT accessories.  The container is now full but should you have donations please hold them for our next container. The June departure date had to be cancelled and the new date is set for Saturday 27th March 2021.  Let’s hope the “roll out” of the vaccine will permit us to load on that date.
SALUT Malawi.

A big thank to the SALUT team, led by Jacqueline Nunes, who has made such good progress during a difficult year. They have packed 52 cartons, up from 40 last year, of much needed underwear for women and girls as well as reusable sanitary pads for girls. Although the lockdown cut short their collection to just one session, a constant supply of underwear from supporters, especially MIND Tonbridge charity shop and the parishioners at Paddock Wood, has allowed SALUT to provide every parish with bras in all sizes – so important to protect women against sexual violence. 
Donations raised £1,643.67, including money raised by the 3rd Tonbridge Scouts, and purchased 645 reusable sanitary pads with continued support from Cheeky Wipes. These will be distributed to 129 girls at Mseche Community School at Dedza & Chiringa Secondary School who would most likely have dropped out as the start of their menstruation.  
For further information contact Jacqueline  jacqandchris@yahoo.co.uk
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